Rotary Club of Clifton Springs &
Clifton Springs Charities
Sept 8, 2020

The meeting was called to order at 7:30AM by President Lori Reals.   The meeting was held at United Methodist Church in Clifton Springs.        

Present:  President Lori Reals, 2nd President Jeff Criblear, 3rd President Jeff Graff, Past President Vivian Ryan, Vice President Dave Hamilton, Treasurer Hugh Kane and Secretary Theresa Dorgan.    

Directors Present: Kathy Barrick, Jean Day and Doris Hunter

Absent: President Elect Tracy Crosby, Mary DePorter and Susan Schermerhorn 

Motion made by Jeff Criblear and 2nd by Hugh Kane to approve August minutes as written.  All members voted AYE.   
Hugh reported on the August club treasurer’s report.  Income from dues, fines and 50/50. Expenses paid were for camp Onseyawa & RI dues and Literacy donation to school supply project.  Motion made by Vivian Ryan and 2nd by Doris Hunter to approve report as written.  Charities income from school supply donations, bottles and cans and reimbursement for last month to correct expenses paid from charities instead of club account.  Expenses were for school supplies and reimbursement for food for Clifton blue box.    Motion made by Vivian Ryan and 2nd by Jeff Criblear to approve report as written.  All members present voted AYE.  
Committee Reports and Old Business

Board discussed Mega raffle.  Need a date for drawing which could coincide with Dec. Christmas party.  Hugh has changed his program date so he can coordinate Christmas Party in Dec. and will present Paul Harris awards then.  Club received a verbal resignation from Lorraine Cook.  Secretary will write her a letter recognizing her resignation, thanking her for her service and leaving the door open to rejoin if and when it fits for her.  All dues have been paid!

New Business

School supplies have all been purchased and are at the school.  Because of Covid our club cannot be involved in distribution as we have in past.  Due to donations from many local businesses and community members we donated the majority of school supplies for all children grades K-6.  Distribution of these supplies should be soon.  Board discussed having our meetings through Zoom only and not on Facebook.  District governor Linda Kohl will be the program next week and discuss 2 new committees for the district.  Openings to serve on these to members of our club will be discussed.  Board discussed attendance and keeping our members engaged and reaching out to those we have not seen.  Discussed making phone calls or writing notes to let them know we miss them.  Discussed the Sr. citizen dinner but no date at this time.  Lots of ideas for the dinner were discussed.  District Grant was received for the battery operated fan for the CS Fire Department. Discussed some fundraising ideas like Chicken Barbeque and some virtual raffles.
   
With nothing further to come before the club the meeting was adjourned at 8:22 A.M.
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